
 

September 27, 2005 

Dear shareholder, 

RoboGroup T.E.K Ltd. (the “Company”) -Information for  shareholders 
holding their shares through U.S. brokers who wish to trade the 
Company's shares on the Tel Aviv Stock Exchange (TASE) following the 
delisting of the Company’s shares from the NASDAQ SmallCap 

As was reported by the Company recently, we have filed an application with 
the SEC to deregister and delist our shares from trade on the NASDAQ 
SmallCap Market. We determined that the current burdens associated with 
being a “reporting company” under the 1934 Act, including the recent 
obligations arising under the provisions of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002, 
outweigh the advantages of being traded both in the US and in Israel. We 
believe that the delisting and deregistration will substantially reduce our 
annual expenses associated with being a reporting company. If our 
application is accepted, shareholders will continue to be able to trade our 
shares on the Tel Aviv Stock Exchange (TASE).  

In order to trade our shares on the TASE, U.S. shareholders who do not have 
an account with an Israeli broker are urged to contact their U.S. broker. If their 
U.S. broker will be unable to effect trades on their behalf through their 
customary channels they may : (i) open an account with an Israeli broker; and 
(ii) request that the Israeli broker have the shareholder’s ROBO shares 
transferred to the account of the TASE Clearing House (DTCP- TASE CH No. 
2015) held at the DTC. According to information received by the Company 
from the TASE Clearing House, once the transfer has been made, U.S. - 
based shareholders will be able to buy and sell shares of ROBO.   

Should you have any questions, please contact the Company’s Secretary, 
Adv. Vicky Zamir-Sharon, at 972-3-9004113/111 or via e-mail: vickyz@robo-
group.com. 

       Sincerely yours, 
 
       RoboGroup T.E.K Ltd. 


